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Thank you Chair, 

 

As this is the first time my delegation is taking the floor at this resumed 

session, let me take the opportunity to commend you, alongside all members 

of the Bureau and the co-facilitators of this resumed session, on your 

ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǎǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ Ŧǳƭƭ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 

 

Australia welcomes the progress the Sixth Committee has already made on 

prevention and punishment of crimes against humanity through the first 

resumed session ŜȄŀƳƛƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ [ŀǿ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΩǎ όL[/ύ ŘǊŀŦǘ 

articles on the topic in April 2023, as well as the submission of written 

comments and observations in December 2023. 
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We look forward to building on this momentum over the coming weeks and 

months, reflecting our shared commitment to combat impunity for these 

heinous crimes. 

 

And we must not lose sight of the fact that, as almost all statements today 

have recognised, we are talking about acts that are among the most 

egregious crimes of international concern. 

 

Crimes that, by the widespread, systematic and violent manner of their 

commission, undermine and threaten all three pillars of the United Nations 

(UN) Charter. 

 

In that context, Australia remains convinced that it is time to close the gap in 

the international legal framework by commencing negotiations on a new 

convention on crimes against humanity. 

 

Chair, 
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Chair, 

 

Australia acknowledges there are some different views over the reference in 

draft preambular paragraph 7 to the definition of crimes against humanity 

under the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC). 

 

Australia is a steadfast supporter of the ICC, and we agree with Jordan that 

the draft articles do not, in any way, somehow indirectly bind States not 

party to the ICC to obligations under the Rome Statute. 

 

However, we recognise that the draft preambular paragraph 7, as currently 

drafted, may deter some States from joining a future convention on crimes 

against humanity. In this context, we would be supportive of the proposal 

ƳŀŘŜ ōȅ /ŀƴŀŘŀ ƛƴ ƛǘǎ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ΨƴƻǘƛƴƎΩ ǘƘŜ 

Rome Statute. 

 

Chair, 
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Australia recognises that any preamble will ultimately need to reflect the 

substantive content of any future treaty text. To that end, we are open to 

considering additional or alternative preambular text. 

 

For example, there may be value in reaffirming all the purposes and 

principles of the UN Charter in the preamble, as has been suggested by 

several States inTf
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We consider that taken together, the preamble and draft article 1 set the 

right tone and balance from the outset to ensure the draft articles provide a 

strong basis for future negotiations on a convention on prevention and 

punishment of crimes against humanity. 

 

The healthy engagement on the draft articles already evident to date in this 

Committee only strengthens our confidence that differences in position can 

be resolved through further constructive engagement in this exchange of 

views and, ultimately, through diplomatic negotiations. 

 

Thank you. 
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